
 

City of Dripping Springs  

 

To:   Mayor Bill Foulds Jr. & City Council 
From:   Tory Carpenter, AICP – Planning Director 
Date:   December 3, 2024 
RE:  Resolution of Support for RM 12 at RM 150 Roundabout Project  
 

 

I. Overview 

 

Hays County requests City Council approval for a resolution of support requested for the RM 12 

at RM 150 Roundabout project. The resolution is required as part of the Capital Area 

Metropolitan Planning Organization (CAMPO) funding application under the Carbon Reduction 

Program, which would provide funding for the project's construction phase. 

 

II. Background 

 

Hays County has fully funded the RM 12 at RM 150 Roundabout project through a bond approved 

earlier this year. While the project’s funding is secured, the CAMPO Carbon Reduction Program 

funding could supplement the construction costs, easing the overall financial burden on the 

County. 
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Key details regarding the project: 

 

Right-of-Way (ROW): Hays County has acquired all necessary ROW for the project. 

Once completed, the ROW will be transferred to TxDOT. 

 

Design Status and Construction Timeline: The project is currently 90% designed, and 

Hays County anticipates construction to begin in the latter half of 2025. 

 

City Financial Impact: There is no monetary obligation or contribution required from the 

City for this project. 

 

Transportation Committee Recommendation: On November 18, the Transportation 

Committee reviewed this resolution and recommended City Council approval. 

 

Transportation Master Plan: This project is consistent with the City’s Transportation 

Master Plan. 

 

 

 
 


